Information on Project Reallocation
· Just because the only type of funding is for services does not mean a TH or Permanent Housing (PH) program is a Support Services Only (SSO) project.  If TH or PH projects with only support services line items were technically considered "SSO" projects than HUD would reclassify them as such on the grant agreement.  One of the reasons why HUD has targeted SSOs is because of the continued focus on Housing First.  Typical SSO projects are for services for homeless individuals to help them attain housing (employment, etc.).  Due to HUD fully adopting Housing First they want grantees to shift focus and resources to projects that support that model, thus creating a need for some continuums to consider reallocating SSO projects.  Service dollars within housing programs (Transitional Housing [TH], Permanent Supportive Housing [PSH], and Rapid Re-Housing [RRH]) fully supports the Housing First model, are necessary for individuals and families to achieve stability, and are valued by HUD.  
· Projects may not be able to change from service dollars to operations dollars based on loan/grant agreements.  
· HUD has not recommended reallocating permanent housing projects.  They said it can be done, if there is no longer a need or the project isn’t performing well, but besides that HUD deeply values permanent housing.  
· The HUD message on reallocation goes to specifically SSO, TH, and underperforming projects.  
· [bookmark: _GoBack]We having TA and Planning Grant resources to use to develop a thoughtful planning process for reallocation.  
· Any “new projects” created through reallocation have to be PSH 100% for chronically homeless individuals, or RRH for families.  This holds true for people that want to change from TH to RRH or PSH.  They would have to serve a certain population as prescribed by HUD.
· It should also be considered that if a project reallocates, even if the same agency submits a new application for the same amount of money, HUD looks at it as if the program reallocating will still remain in existence and the new project is just that – new.  What happens to the individuals served by the old project if they don’t meet the requirements for the new? (i.e., the HUD definition of chronically homeless for PSH, a family for RRH projects, etc.).  This is something to consider in the reallocation planning process.




